MYS Board Meeting Minutes

May 25, 2011

Present:
Eric Reed, Dean Cretsinger, Maureen Dalbec, Peter Freire, Suzanne Deitch, Jane Scott Jones, Jose Ochoa, John von Seggern, Paul Best, Amy Lekstutis, Mike Slavik, Markus Rodlaurer, Rich Maresco, Juan Aguilar, Bill Gray, Eileen Hopkins                       

Guests:  
Jaon Ahmad, MPS Coach/U8 Juniors Coach


Mike Nagelin MPS Coach/U8 Juniors Coach


Bill Delaney, MPS AGD

                       Mark Myers, Audit Partner - Ross Langan and McKendree. LLP
Meeting was called to order at 7:38 PM by Maureen Dalbec, MYS Chairman.

Review of the Audit of MYS FY2010
· Mark Myers: Ross Langan and McKendree

· Reviewed the independent auditor’s report prepared for McLean Youth Soccer Association.
· Confirmed that the club is in good financial condition.
· MYS has internal controls in place.
· Board will receive the standard Audit confirmation letter.
· MYS will post this report on our website.
Treasurer’s Report:  Eric Reed, MYS Treasurer

· Financials 

· Updated financials were distributed in advance to the Board.

· FY 2012 Budget 

· Eric Reed plans to bring the budget to the Board for a vote in June.

· Additional Club Positions

· Positions will most likely be filled this calendar year.

· Fall 2011 Registration Opening

· Registration may not open until later in June until new Fall leagues and teams are finalized for the MPS/Travel program by the staff.
Approval of the Minutes:

Motion to approve the Minutes of the MYS Board Meeting on April 27, 2011, was 

made and seconded.   

The Minutes of the April Board Meeting were approved.
MYA Report:  Amy Lekstutis, MYS Representative to McLean Youth Athletics Board

· Usage of MYA Storage Barn – MYA Voted on the following
· MYA will send to the county a list of authorized barn users (soccer, rugby, lacrosse). The list will have the names of the authorized individuals alphabetically along with their addresses. 

· Salona Task Force

· Joel Stillman, MYA President, announced that he had been appointed to represent all MYA sports on the Salona Task Force.

Recreation Report:  Jane Scott Jones, Recreation Commissioner



          Suzanne Deitch, Deputy Recreation Commissioner

· Weather Challenges

· The weather has been a challenge for everyone this season; the majority of SFL games have been played, but there is no possibility of rescheduling  rained out game days for the U6-U11 age groups.

· The U5s will be offered one additional session, on June 4.  The regular season for U6-U19 will end on June 11, with a normal game schedule for U6-U9, and playoffs for U10-U19.

· Referee Issues
· There are occasions when no ref shows up, and we are reminding coaches that they need to let the Ref Assignor know when this happens.  It will be important to make every effort to have all the playoff games properly officiated.

· On May 21 there were field issues related to McLean Day.  Therefore U9 and U10 games were moved to Linway Terrace, giving the younger age groups a chance to play on the new turf field.  We shall plan a similar day in the fall season, providing all the SFL games can be assigned a slot elsewhere.

· All Star Update

· The U16 boys All Star team withdrew due to lack of interest by the boys in the age group and the fee will be reimbursed by the tournament.  Registration is open on-line for the All Star families.

MYS/MPS and Academy Report:  Dean Cretsinger, Travel Director
· State Cup Results 

· Our U-14 Boys MPS 96 Fire won the State Cup. They defeated the Richmond Strikers Elite 3-1 in the finals.

· Our U-13 Girls MPS Extreme made it to the semi-finals where they lost to a

determined PWSI team 2-1. 

· Our U14 Boys MPS 96 Fire Green will join the U-18 Girls Azul (who played and won State Cup in the Fall) in Lancaster, PA, for the Region 1 National Championships July 1 thru July 6.
· New Staff
· Ed Beach, Former Technical Director at Great Falls Soccer Club, will be joining MYS Development Academy as the new U18 Head Coach.

· Coached the GFA ’91 Elite to 3 consecutive VYSA State Cup Championships.

· Coached the Chantilly Magic to the Spring 2003 U-19 Virginia State Cup

title, and coached the Vienna Cougars to the 2003 Director’s Cup U-13

National Championship (Premier Division).

· Two years of collegiate coaching experience at George Mason University

(2000) and Salisbury State University (1994) and played 4 years at George Mason.

· Team Matrix 
· Distributed to the MYS Board outlining the Fall 2011 teams and leagues they will be participating in.
· No teams from outside the club have applied for the Fall season.
Administrator Report:  Eileen Hopkins, MYS Club Administrator

· Registration Summary Distributed

· Final Spring 2011 Summary – 3,322 youth players were registered for all programs.

· Highest number of players registered in several years, showing consistent growth in MYS membership.
· MYS Cup Event Results
· Langley High School vs. McLean High School Varsity teams

· Langley Boys Won – will keep the trophy for the year

· McLean and Langley Girls tied – trophy will rotate beginning with McLean High School for half the year
IT Report: Juan Aguilar, IT Director

· Possible Email Problem Report

· A parent on the MPS Fire 99B reported to MYS that her email address had been compromised. 

· Juan Aguilar contacted the following to look into this for the parent

· GPC Systems, MYS database vendor

· Constant Contact, another mass email system we use

· It was determined that neither vendor had the referenced group of emails; however, it was a dormant Yahoo! Group formed several years ago when the team was formed.
· Juan will issue a report to all our members that email groups formed outside of our club communication system are out of MYS’ control.
· Website Postings on Team Websites Discussion
· Juan Aguilar will review MYS polices as to what is recommended.
· Recreation Rosters

· Eric Reed recommended that family home addresses not be included on Recreation Team Rosters distributed to the coaches each season.
PSA Labor Day Tournament Update:  Markus Rodlauer, Deputy Travel Director
· Spring Tournament 

· Financial results were reviewed

· Tournament proceeds and allocations discussed.

· Labor Day Tournament

· Soccerplex - Location

· Contract being finalized

· VYSA licensed, U13-U18/19, no MD license needed

· Sponsorship Recruiting 

· John von Seggern will be in charge again.
· Jon von Seggern is negotiating with the National Guard to be a sponsor for Labor Day Tournament.
· Marketing

· Mike Slavik, MYS Director of Communications, is handling
· Coaches support needed
· Tentative Spring 2012 Dates

· U8/9-U12 Girls:  March 17-18

· U8/9-12 Boys :   March 24-25
New Business:

· Jose Ochoa:  MYS Director of Sportsmanship

· Report on an MYS R & D Hearing, May 25 at 6:00 PM

· Incident Report from the Center Referee of a game on Sunday, May 22,
· The following Motion was made:

MOTION:  Resolve To allow the R & D Committee to impose additional sanctions, including up to a one season suspension from coaching, in the matter discussed at the R & D Committee Meeting held on May 25, with reinstatement based on additional conditions being met satisfactorily as determined by the R & D Committee.

Motion was seconded and after Board discussion, the Motion was approved.
Field Development Report:   Rich Maresco and Bill Gray, Directors

· Updates

· Reviewed status of pending field projects with the Board

· Spring Hill #7 – Bill Gray presented the following Motion.
Motion for the Additional Funding Requirement for Spring Hill Recreation Center 
Field #7

MOTION: Resolved that the Board authorizes the Treasurer to take the steps necessary to donate $690,134 to the Fairfax County Park Authority under the terms of of the parties' existing Field Construction Agreement for the construction of the Spring Hill Recreation Field #7, with the balance of the construction cost to be funded by a $150,000 mini-grant awarded by the Neighborhood Community Services to MYS.
Motion was seconded and after Board discussion, the Motion was approved.
· McLean High School Stadium

· MYS held Community Meetings held with local residents on May 2 and May 9 at the MCC.
· Parties involved in the McLean HS Stadium development have decided to go forward with support from MHS Principal Deborah Jackson, MHS Boosters, and Jane Strauss, FCPS Dranesville District Representative.
· The following Motion was made at the MYS Board Meeting:

MOTION: Resolved that upon the agreement of the Chairman, Treasurer and the FDI Committee to the terms of a Memorandum of Use ("MOU") between Fairfax County Public Schools, MYS, and other interested parties for the construction and use of a synthetic turf field at the McLean High School Stadium, MYS officers are authorized to execute the MOU and take all steps necessary to pay up to $175,000 to the Fairfax County Public Schools.  
Motion was seconded and after Board discussion, the Motion was approved.  
· Following this, a discussion ensued concerning how other participating sports’ groups may pay for their share of the MHS stadium field.               

Adjournment:

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:23 PM by Maureen Dalbec, MYS Chairman.
 
 Minutes respectfully submitted by Eileen Hopkins, MYS Club Administrator.[image: image1.png]



2
1

